
 

 

Bartlett, Nebraska 

January 3, 2019 

3:30 PM 

 

The Wheeler County Commissioner’s met in special session on this date at 3:30 P.M. Notice of the meeting was published 

and posted. Clerk Snider called the meeting to order and identified the location of the Nebraska Open Meetings Act 

poster on Commissioner’s board room south wall and made reference to the Nebraska Open Meetings Act literature 

available on the Commissioner’s table. Answering roll call were Commissioner’s, Travis Heinz, Jim Hoerle, and Doug 

Pokorny. Clerk Snider, Co Attorney Joe McNally, and Sheriff Lindsay were also in attendance.  

 

The Clerk asked for nomination for the Board Chairman for the year 2019. Pokorny nominated Jim Hoerle for Chairman. 

Heinz made a motion to cease nominations, seconded by Pokorny. On roll call voting aye: Heinz, Pokorny and Hoerle. 

Voting nay: none.  Chairman Hoerle asked which Commissioner would like to be a representative for the following 

committees. The boards are as follows: Region 26-Pokonry, Loup Basin RC & D, and Mid-Plains Behavioral Services, Heinz; 

Mid-Nebraska Individual Services, and Region 3 Governing Board, Hoerle. On roll call by the clerk, voting aye: Pokorny, 

Hoerle, and Heinz. Voting nay: none. 

 

Hoerle made a motion to declare the Burwell Tribune as the legal paper for county publication, seconded by Heinz. On roll 

call by the clerk, voting aye: Hoerle, Heinz, and Pokorny. Voting nay: none. 

Pokorny moved, Heinz seconded to approve Cornerstone Bank and Ericson State Bank as county fund depositories. On roll 

call by the clerk, voting aye: Pokorny, Heinz, and Hoerle. Voting nay: none. Hoerle made a motion to reappoint Gail Payne 

as Highway Superintendent, seconded by Pokorny. On roll call by the clerk, voting aye: Hoerle, Pokorny, and Heinz. Voting 

nay: none. Hoerle made a motion to re-appointed Marilyn Mignery as the representative for CNEDD, seconded by Heinz. 

On roll call by the clerk, voting aye: Hoerle, Heinz, and Pokorny. Voting nay: none. 

 

Snider mentioned that there were two new board members that needed to be appointed to the Zoning board. Tom Asche 

to replace Jamie Rudolph and Adam Miller to replace Travis Heinz. Heinz made a motion to appoint Asche and Miller to 

the zoning board, seconded by Hoerle. On roll call by the Clerk voting aye: Heinz, Hoerle, and Pokorny. Voting nay: none. 

 

There being no other business coming before the Board at this time Chairman Hoerle adjourned the meeting at 3:45pm. 

The next regular meeting date of the Board is January 29, 2019 at 8:00 a.m. 

 

Cara Snider, County Clerk 

Jim Hoerle, Board Chairman  

 


